From: Chip Block

To: Ivelisse Chico-Randazzo; Kathi Cornelius; Kevin Lucas

Subject: Fwd: Nomination for the Position of Chief of Police - Jupiter Inlet Colony
Date: Tuesday, May 16, 2023 9:38:33 PM

For correspondence file to post

Chip Block
Vice Mayor, Jupiter Inlet Colony
917-923-0056

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Mellusi, Daniel C" <dcmellusi@liberty.edu>

Date: May 16, 2023 at 9:33:14 PM EDT

To: sresnick@workinggearshr.com, gmedina@tequesta.org, Chip Block
<blockc@jupiterinletcolony.org>, bustor@jupiterinletcolony.org,
M.Rauch@fpl.com, pamela.m.rauch@fpl.com, anthonyprosser@me.com, Marie
Rosner <rosnerm(@jupiterinletcolony.org>, Mark Ciarfella
<ciarfellam@jupiterinletcolony.org>

Subject: Nomination for the Position of Chief of Police - Jupiter Inlet Colony

Dear Members of the Selection Committee, Sherri Resnick, and Jupiter Inlet
Colony Commissioners,

I hope this letter finds you in good health and high spirits. I am writing today to
formally recommend Police Captain Jim Matthews for the position of Chief of
Police for Jupiter Inlet Colony. I have been a resident of our wonderful town for
over two decades and have personally seen the dedication, professionalism, and
community spirit that Captain Matthews brings to his role every day.

Captain Matthews has served our community for several years now,
demonstrating not only his strong command and knowledge of law enforcement
but also his unwavering commitment to the residents of Jupiter Inlet Colony. His
integrity and honesty are beyond reproach, traits that are fundamental to the role
of Chief of Police. He has proven time and again that he can be trusted to make
the right decisions, even under the most challenging circumstances.

Furthermore, Captain Matthews has a unique and personable approach to his work
that has earned him the respect and trust of our community. He has actively
fostered positive relationships with residents, businesses, and local organizations,
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showing that he truly cares about the people he is sworn to protect and serve. His
accessibility, understanding, and open communication are qualities that have
endeared him to all of us.

Promoting Captain Matthews to the position of Chief of Police would not only be
a testament to his hard work and dedication but would also ensure continuity and
stability within the Jupiter Inlet Colony Police Department. He is a leader who
knows our community well, understands our needs and concerns, and has a clear
vision of how to maintain and enhance the safety and well-being of our town.

I strongly urge the selection committee and the commissioners to consider
Captain Jim Matthews as a highly suitable candidate for the position of Chief of
Police. His integrity, honesty, community engagement, and leadership capabilities
make him the ideal choice to lead our Police Department into the future.
Commissioners, as your constituents we have elected you to represent us in your
decisions, and I truly hope that this decision will reflect what we have entrusted to
you.

Thank you for your time and consideration. I am confident that with Captain
Matthews at the helm of our Police Department, the Jupiter Inlet Colony will
continue to be a safe, welcoming, and harmonious place for all residents.

Sincerely,

Daniel Mellusi

192 Shelter Lane

Jupiter Inlet Colony, FL, 33469
Dcmellusi@liberty.edu
(561)-379-3802



